


Select Board Meeting
January 19, 2021
Minutes

Chairman Todd Goings convened the meeting at 6:30 PM.  Those present were:  Select Board members John Kinney and Michelle Dudek, Town Administrator Marjorie Roy, Road Agent Jon Champagne, Supervisors of the Checklist Doug Phelps and Vicky Mishcon, Moderator and Assistant Moderator Lee Wells and Paul Currier, Town Clerk and Deputy Town Clerk Bonnie Wesley and Neil Turton, invited guest Armand Boisvert and member of the public Donna Duclos.

The minutes of the January 4, 2021 meeting were approved.

The Board reviewed the drainage problem from the Boisvert property at 39 Hoyt Road where run-off from the driveway is washing out that end of Hoyt Road and running into Sucker Brook.  NH Fish & Game has viewed the situation and is very concerned about the brook.

Armand stated the run-off problem has been a problem since before he acquired the property in 2016.  Bales of hay had been working well as a deterrent until the last big storm.

The Road Agent recommends turning the water route.  Apparently, there are two culverts under the driveway; one is set too deep and the second was installed on top of it. There is a culvert across the street that fills with silt.  Armand has the grate cleaned out about four times a year.

Mark Pease has a right-of-way through the property and needs to be included in the situation.

It was decided that the Road Agent and Armand will meet to discuss the situation and find a solution.

ROAD AGENT’S REPORT-Jon Champagne

There is a problem with snow removal at the intersection of Poplar and Lawrence Streets.  The person who plows 10 Lawrence Street is pushing the snow into Lawrence Street at the intersection of Poplar Street.  The Road Agent will discuss this with the plow driver and/or the property owner.

TOWN MEETING DISCUSSION

At this point, the Board is planning on a virtual town meeting.  The first virtual session would be held on the regular town meeting day, March 9, 2021.  The second session, as required by law, would be held on March 16, 2021.  According to regulations during Covid 19 times, voting would have to be held on April 13 or Mary 11, 2021.  The Supervisors of the Checklist recommend in-person voting with Covid 19 restrictions in place, as was done for the Primary and the General Election.

NONPUBLIC SESSION-Per RSA91-A:3 II (c) Reputation the Board voted by roll call vote to enter nonpublic session.

Having voted per roll call vote to re-enter public session, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 8:34 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Marjorie M. Roy
Town Administrator




